
SEC Issues Risk Alert on Pay-to-Play Rules 

By: Bettina Eckerle 

http://eckerlelawyers.com/blog-news/ 

The SEC has issued a National Examination Risk Alert related to pay-to-play rules governing firms in the 

municipal securities business, not surprisingly a hot SEC topic considering the upcoming elections. 

Apparently, SEC examiners are finding that many firms are not taking the proper steps to comply with a 

Municipal Securities Rulemaking Board (MSRB) rule that deals with contributions to political campaigns of 

public officials of companies with whom they are doing or seek to do business.  

The Risk Alert details a number of weaknesses regarding firms’ “Pay‐to‐Play” practices, such as: 

o Compliance with the two-year look-back, 

o Recordkeeping violations, 

o Failure to file accurate and complete forms , and 

o Inadequate supervision 

The SEC also provides some examples for steps that firms have taken to ensure compliance with the 

rule, such as: 

o Employee training, 

o Regular surveillance, 

o Pre-clearance procedures, and 

o Outright prohibitions on any and all political contributions. 

For a detailed discussion of the pay-to-play rules, please see our prior post. 

Eckerle Law offers a highest-quality and cost-effective alternative to the traditional law firm model for a 

wide variety of transactional and regulatory matters serving all your business law needs. Our experienced 

attorneys also provide a full range of compliance services for investment advisers, offering compliance 

tools that are tailored to fit the ever changing regulatory landscape as well as your business needs. 

If your company would like to strengthen its business practices, please contact us today so we can 

leverage our experience to create real-life business and legal solutions to help your business thrive.  

 


